FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 (FOIA)/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 (EIR)
· Resident parking scheme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

The council have unveiled plans to implement a residents parking scheme in Clarendon Park. Previously there have been two consultations on this matter, resulting in two votes. Both times the implementation of a scheme was rejected by the residents of Clarendon Park. In the 2016 vote 71% of residents were against the scheme.

One of the reasons provided for going against the previous democratic votes and beginning the implementation of a third scheme (with no consultation/ vote) is the sheer volume of requests made to the council, from residents, for a scheme. 

I would like to request the numbers of requests that the council has received in relation to requesting a parking scheme for Clarendon Park, since the last vote in 2016 (or however long records are kept for, if they do not go back this far). 

I appreciate that this data cannot include names, however I would request that the data is split into total number of requests and total number of individuals making requests, for the resident parking scheme. These requests could be those received either directly by the council, or those made via one of the ward councillors; Patrick Kitterick, Danny Myers or Deborah Sangster.
Answer:

Since April 2017, Leicester City Council’s Traffic Operations Team, which deals with the implementation of Traffic Regulation Orders and residents’ parking schemes, has recorded 14 individual requests for the introduction of a residents’ parking scheme from the Clarendon Park area, which is the area of streets bounded by Victoria Park Road, Welford Road, Avenue Road and Avenue Road Extension, and London Road.

This figure doesn’t include requests that may have been received separately by the Castle Ward Councillors as these are not held by the Council. This is therefore a refusal as required by Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, information not held by Leicester City Council.

Please contact the ward councillors directly for this information.  Their details can be found at:

http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk:8071/mgMemberIndex.aspx?bcr=1
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
